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At the Regular Meeting of the Town Council of the Town of North Kingstown, County of
Washington, and State of Rhode Island, held in and for said Town, County, and State this 10th
day of March,

 
2025 at the Town Hall Council Chambers, 80 Boston Neck Road, at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT WERE: Gregory A. Mancini, President
Linnea M. Drew
Elizabeth  Hill Ross
Matthew B. McCoy
Dr. Kimberly Ann Page

ALSO PRESENT: A. Ralph Mollis, Town Manager
Jeannette Alyward, Town Clerk
Susan A. Murray, Deputy Town Clerk
James M. Callaghan, Town Solicitor

An audio recording and video recording of this meeting was made to supplement the written
record.

1. Call to Order

The Regular Meeting of the Town Council of the Town of North Kingstown held on March 10,
2025 was called to order by President Mancini.

2. Notice of Meeting being posted

Pursuant to R.I.G.L. 42-46-6(c), notice of this meeting has been posted on the Secretary of
State’s Website.

3. Salute to Flag

President Mancini led those in attendance in a salute to the flag.

President Mancini led those in attendance in a moment of silence in memory of Capt. John
Douglas Andrews who was a long-time resident.

I. PUBLIC HEARING

4. Request by William Pennoyer on behalf of the Veterans Day & Memorial Day Parades
Committee to name a portion of the property adjacent to the Municipal Parking Lot as
“Anchor Park”

Motion by Councilor Page, seconded by Councilor McCoy and unanimously

VOTED:  To open the Public Hearing.

Bill Pennoyer, former Chair of the Veterans Day & Memorial Day Parades Committee stated
that this area has served as the “marshal area” for parades and Pearl Harbor remembrance
ceremonies. He feels that it seems appropriate to name this area as Anchor Park because the area
is just as important as Veteran’s Park and Updike Park.

Randy Wietman, 40 Sanford Avenue, stated that he agrees with Mr. Pennoyer and asked the
Council to vote in favor of naming the area as Anchor Park.

Motion by Councilor Page, seconded by Councilor McCoy and unanimously

VOTED:  To close the Public Hearing.

Motion by Councilor McCoy, seconded by Councilor Page and unanimously

VOTED:  To approve the request by William Pennoyer on behalf of the Veterans Day &
Memorial Day Parades Committee to name a portion of the property adjacent to the Municipal
Parking Lot as “Anchor Park”.
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II. SPECIAL BUSINESS

5. Introduction/Presentation of the Town Manager’s Preliminary Budget

Town Manager Ralph Mollis gave the following presentation:
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The Council thanked Mr. Mollis for the excellent presentation.

6. Public Comment

President Mancini congratulated the North Kingstown Girls 4 X 8 relay team for winning the
New England Champions and also the Girls Basketball Team for the Division 1 State
Champions.

Jennifer Lima, 4 Hickory Drive East, stated that she is the president of TANK and they will be
holding their third annual parade on Sunday, June 1, 2025.

Richard Welch, 8 Arrow Lane, stated that the Town needs to make sure we have enough money
for the school construction bond project before we start it.  He also stated that he is not happy
with the tax appraisal process because you have to make an appointment in order to talk to
someone about your revaluation.  This has not been the process in the past and he wants to be
able to confront the people with how they got their information.  He also stated that he is not in
favor of the roundabout and many people need to say something before something is done.

Councilor Hill Ross stated that there are more names coming and there are sign-up sheets in the
businesses in Wickford if anyone wants to sign them.

Randy Wietman, 40 Sanford Avenue, stated that a couple of weeks ago the Independent had an
article on the Wickford El project and the information given was not correct.  President Mancini
called and there was a correction made, but they originally stated that Wickford El would be
turned into apartments by the Town of North Kingstown.  He wanted to bring this up to stop the
rumors. He also stated that about two months ago we talked about the roundabout.  People are
saying they don’t know anything about it after spending 2½ hours talking about it.  He would
like to thank the Council for putting the information out there in different ways.

Mike Donohue, 141 West Main Street, read the following statement:

“I am a trustee of the North Kingstown Free Library.  I am speaking for myself this evening, but
I believe my fellow trustees agree with my concerns.

You have before you tonight a proposed resolution requesting the Rhode Island Office of Library
Information Services not adopt the proposed regulation changes that increase the hours of
operations and staffing levels for small libraries.  We believe that the proposed regulation
changes, if adopted, will result in much higher costs for library service in North Kingstown and
poorer levels of service.  
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North Kingstown is blessed with three existing public libraries, the publicly supported North
Kingstown Free Library, and two smaller private, independent libraries, the Willett Free Library
in Saunderstown and the Davisville Free Library in the Davisville section of town.  Both smaller
libraries have existed in their villages for over one hundred years, are largely self-financing
through local fundraising, and offer both books and programs to their membership.  Their range
of programs is impressive, and they use the statewide public library system for inter-library loans
and other services.  Under the regulations, to remain open, they would be forced to expand their
hours of operation and add staffing significantly with no additional funding to cover the costs of
these mandates.

If regulations are enacted, the Davisville Free Library has indicated that they will be forced to
close, and the Willett Free Library will withdraw from the Ocean State Library system due to the
increased financial cost of complying with new regulations.

The Office of Library Information Services states the regulation changes are meant to
standardize library services in the smaller libraries in Rhode Island and encourage smaller
libraries to merge with larger libraries, assuming that there are economies of scale that would
result in such mergers.  That assumption is faulty.  If the smaller libraries chose to or were forced
to merge with the North Kingstown Free Library, the North Kingstown Free Library operational
costs would increase as employees of the merged libraries would need to become unionized town
employees for wages and benefits, the town would become responsible for additional buildings
and grounds for maintenance purposes and the workload of our existing administrators would
increase, all resulting in higher payroll expenses, maintenance expenses or a reduction in
services or hours of opening. Alternatively, maintaining all existing programs and the new
programs and sites would require a much higher municipal contribution to library operations, all
in an era where pressure on municipal budgets for schools and other public services is only
expected to increase.

I would ask you to recognize all of the potential ramifications of the unfunded mandates
associated with the effects of the changed regulations and to support the resolution as proposed
at today’s meeting.  Please support the current libraries in North Kingstown as we continue to
offer great library service throughout the community.

Thank you.”

Jennifer Shaker, 146 Main Street, Director of the Willett Free Library, read the following
statement:

“For those of you who have not been to visit recently, the Willett Free Library located at 45
Ferry Road in Saunderstown, is a special place.  We were founded in 1885 by a group of
enthusiastic neighbors as ‘a circle for mutual improvement’, and we have been serving the
community ever since.  We started as a grassroots movement to provide shared educational
resources, and we proudly continue that mission today by welcoming over 7,000 patrons
annually, circulating over 5,000 books, and providing over 600 programs a year.  We do all of
this in 28 hours a week, with three part-time staff members, and with a very modest budget that
is mostly fundraised by our board members.

I am here tonight because the Library Board of Rhode Island is proposing a new set of Minimum
Public Library Standards that will unfairly threaten our ability to serve the North Kingstown
community.  Among other things, they will require small, independent libraries like the Willett
Free Library and the Davisville Public Library to increase our hours of operation to 35 hours a
week and add additional degreed staff members, which will amount to a 40% increase in
expenditures without any additional funding.  For our library, this is an unachievable goal that
will result in a loss of services.  We would be unable to comply with these new requirements,
and we would be forced to leave the statewide library consortium and become a private library.
We would lose our small amount of state funding, our ability to participate in the interlibrary
loan program, and we would be forced to reduce our hours of operation.

I encourage you to support the resolution stating that the Town of North Kingstown opposes
these new regulations.  Thank you for your consideration.”
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Paulina Sheehy, 569 Boston Neck Road, stated that she has two children who go to Hamilton
School and asked the Council to look at the School Budget and redistricting.

Sarah Galvan, 71 Annaquatucket Road, stated that she is the parent of three children and the
redistricting plan has a lack of transparency and needs more data.  She asked that the Council
hold off on approving the School Budget until more information is provided.

Teresa Hirsch, 20 Swan View Lane, stated that she would like more transparency from the
School Department on the redistricting.  She stated that at the last School Committee Meeting
there were many questions and there were no answers provided.  She asked about the voluntary
and involuntary lottery system of the schools and why is there so much speed involved in
redistricting.  She asked if the teachers and staff are comfortable with this redistricting plan.  She
further stated that she doesn’t want the Council to accept the budget as proposed tonight.

Kevin Hirsch, 20 Swan View Lane, read the following statement:

“I have two children attending Hamilton Elementary this fall.  I would like to speak to you
specifically about the unintended economic risks that would result from the School Committee’s
recent draft policy proposal, entitled, “Establishing School Attendance Boundary Lines”.  This is
relevant for the Town and Town Council due to the significant impact school boundaries have on
the residential market.

In this draft, what caught my eye is the concept of a perpetual redrawing of school district lines.
The draft states that the Superintendent will evaluate “at least annually” whether new school
boundary changes are to be considered.  Imagine a perpetual cycle of school boundary changes
each and every year coming from the School Committee.  This activity would lead to economic
instability for Wickford and North Kingstown.

A school boundary change introduces tremendous uncertainty.  Right now, parents in NK are all
on edge.  The last such boundary line change took place in 2019, and from what I hear, it caused
a great deal of stress and instability.

Home values are very sensitive to school district designation.  People purchase homes close to a
local school with the full understanding that their children will go to that local school.  When
changes to this practice occur, or if school boundaries are Gerrymandered in the extreme, local
housing demand is affected and uncertainty in future school boundary action can only cause
further turbulence in the housing market.

School district mapping is right up there in importance with zoning or planning to the growth and
wellbeing of the town.  I would suggest that such an incredibly sensitive and important
determination of housing demand not be left solely in the hands of the Superintendent or with the
School Committee members – at least not without careful review or participation by the Town
Council.  This will give us all more transparency, scrutiny and public awareness to the process,
which as I mentioned has the potential to become an annual event.

President Mancini and Town Council, I would urge careful consideration of how and when the
Town Council might have representation and detailed analysis on the school boundary process,
for which there are certain costs imbedded in this proposed school budget.

Thank you.”

Bob Armentano, 20 Sanford Avenue, stated that he agrees with Kevin on the school boundaries,
and he also agrees with Jen Lima and he supports the Pride parade.  He stated that he is mainly
here tonight as a concerned parent of the redistricting and how quickly this came up.  Please
make sure that we are getting transparent with the redistricting.

Nicole Pichette, President of the Board of Trustees Davisville Free Library, read the following
statement:
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“As the Board of Trustees of the Davisville Free Library, we would like to bring to your
attention the impact the proposed RI Public Library Minimum Standards will have on our
library.  We understand that the intent of these standards is to expand access to and increase the
quality of libraries in Rhode Island.  In the case of this library, it will have the opposite effect.  If
the Minimum Standards are approved as drafted, they will put too much pressure on our finances
and fundraising abilities.  The library currently raises about 2/3 of our budget through
fundraising and grant writing.  As it currently stands, the Davisville Free Library operates on the
smallest budget for any library in the State of Rhode Island.  The adoption of these standards will
require us to make some hard decisions about the level of service the library is capable of
providing.

The Minimum Standards proposal to require libraries to be open 35 hours per week, up from 25
hours per week, would require a 40% increase in the Davisville Free Library’s hours of
operation.  We estimate this would increase the budget by $25,000 for labor expenses alone, not
including overhead.  With no additional funds allotted by the State of Rhode Island or the Town
of North Kingstown, the Davisville Free Library would be forced to raise the equivalent of more
than one quarter of our current operating budget for additional expenses.  It is not an achievable
expectation or goal.

If the Davisville Free Library attempted to absorb the increased expenses, the current level of
library service would not be maintained.  Funds for programming and collection development
would be withheld to compensate for additional staffing and overhead expenses.  This would
impact our community by reducing the programming we offer, including important early literacy
programs like Storytime and Music & Movement Storytime, as well as the Summer Reading
Program, after school clubs, book clubs, educational offerings for adults and children, and craft
programs.  Nearly 2,000 children and families out of 7,000 total visitors took part in programs at
the Davisville Free Library last year.

Davisville Free Library serves the north end of North Kingstown, which includes individuals
who do not have the ability or transportation to access Wickford and the North Kingstown Free
Library for additional Library services.  Davisville Free Library serves the neighborhoods that
attend Quidnessett Elementary School, the only Title 1 School in North Kingstown.  In addition,
one mile away is Kingstown Crossings, a HUD subsidized housing development run by
Crossroads Rhode Island.

While there are other libraries available in our town, our library is a unique community asset for
all those who come through our doors.  The revised Minimum Standards would negatively affect
our library and our ability to serve you.”

Dianne Izzo, 62 Poplar Avenue, stated that out of all the recommendations, the library has two
concerns.  The first one is the financial aspect of the library and the second one is the
recommendation for more hours.  In order to help them with all of the recommendations, we may
need to help them with other things.  She thanked Town Manager Mollis for the fantastic
presentation on the budget.

Amanda Mellor, 204 Steamboat Avenue, stated that she would like to thank the Town for putting
on the family day event this year.  Her family really enjoyed it and is glad to see it will be
recurring.  She also stated that they moved here less than a year ago and they just received their
new evaluation which showed an increase of about 30%.  On top of that, she learned they may be
in the redistricting area as well.  She is wondering if the new evaluation has anything to do with
the redistricting.

Karen Salvatore thanked the Town Manager for the budget.  She came in at the end of the
presentation, but she did hear about the historic homes.  Historic homes are one of the things that
make North Kingstown special, but one of the things we are rapidly losing is our colonial stone
walls.  She suggested that maybe we should develop some kind of program that allows us to give
incentives to people whose stone walls are still intact.  This is an asset we don’t want to lose.
She also stated that in reference to the Wickford roundabout, this is her third request for an actual



active same size video of the roundabout, and she would also like data on both vehicle and
pedestrian accidents.
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President Mancini stated that the Town Council has no jurisdiction on the school redistricting
and state law doesn’t allow us to have the jurisdiction.  We are only allowed to give them a
bottom-line number.  He stated that at the next meeting with the School Committee, he will relay
all the concerns to them.  He stated that you should continue to lobby them because they are the
decision makers.

Councilor McCoy stated that there was a question asked earlier in the meeting if the redistricting
affects the new appraisals.  Town Manager Mollis stated that on a statistical revaluation, it does
not.

Councilor Page stated that her family moved around a lot because they were in the Navy.  She
stated that her children went to different schools at times, and it was hard on them, but she found
that her attitude had a lot to do with it.  She stated that after being here a year, the school
redistricted and her children went to another school.  She stated that we have great teachers in
North Kingstown.  After 6 years in elementary and five schools later, both kids did great.

Councilor Drew stated that she understands as she has a first grader at Fishing Cove Elementary
School and another one coming up.  She stated that her house will never be redistricted because
it is on that street, but she still understands the public’s concerns.  She encourages everyone to
keep talking to the School Committee.

Councilor McCoy stated that he watched the public comment from the School Committee
Meeting of February 24th,  and one of the things people seem to be interested in is the planning
and development of redistricting in the future.  Town Manager Mollis stated that the School
Department has reached out to us and the Planning Department has provided them with a five-
year look ahead of all proposed development.

III. CONSENT AGENDA

Motion by Councilor Page, seconded by Councilor Drew and unanimously

VOTED:  To approve Consent Agenda Item Numbers 7 through 12 as presented
 

with the
exception of Agenda Item Numbers 10 and 11.

7. Approval of Minutes

VOTED:  To approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of February 10, 2025 as submitted by
the Office of the Town Clerk.

8. Receipt of Donation

VOTED:  To accept with gratitude the following donation in the amount of $50.00:

For: Beechwood Senior Center

               
 To be used for Senior Programs

From:  Joan Morito $50.00

9. Authorization  for Town Manager to accept the Offer of Just Compensation and
Repurchase

for Temporary Easements

VOTED:  To authorize the Town Manager to accept the Offer of Just Compensation and
Repurchase for Temporary Easements related to the Post Road and West Main Street Sidewalk
Improvements.



10. Authorization to apply for the National Park Service 2024 Historic Preservation Fund
Semiquincentennial Grant

Motion by Councilor Page, seconded by Councilor Drew and unanimously

VOTED:  To table the authorization for the Planning Department to apply for the National Park
Service 2024 Historic Preservation Fund Semiquincentennial Grant for the "Old Town House".
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11. Amendment to the 2025 Town Council Meeting Schedule

Motion by Councilor Page, seconded by Councilor McCoy and unanimously

VOTED:  To amend the 2025 Town Council Meeting Schedule as follows:

 Change the June 2, 2025 Council Meeting to June 9, 2025
 Change the June 16, 2025 Council Meeting to June 23, 2025

12. Exhibition License (1-10 vendors)

VOTED:  To approve the application for an Exhibition License with 1-10 vendors by Towards
an Anti-Racist North Kingstown (TANK), 4 Hickory Drive East, to hold a Pride Celebration
following the Pride Parade, at Wickford Middle School, 250 Tower Hill Road, on Sunday, June
1, 2025, from 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., subject to taxes and water paid to date; receipt of a DOT
Permit; receipt of a Show Promoter's Permit; receipt of a list of vendors at the Town Clerk's
Office by May 12, 2025; and compliance with the recommendations of the Fire Department, the
Police Department, the Building Official, and the Planning Department.

IV. REPORTS

13. Report by the Town Manager

Town Manager Mollis gave the following report:
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 I’ll begin tonight’s Manager’s Report with my regular update on the School
Department Capital Projects.  As the School Building Subcommittee hasn’t met since
my last Manager’s Report, I don’t have any significant updates.  As I mentioned last
meeting, we made changes to our Stage II Application with RIDE as per RIDE
comments and teacher feedback with a purpose of maximizing our state
reimbursement.  My understanding is that RIDE is reviewing a revised Stage II
application.  Our next meeting of the Subcommittee is this Wednesday, March 12th at
4:30 at the School Administration Building at 100 Romano Vineyard Way.  These
meetings are public and are also recorded.  I look forward to providing updated
information in my next Manager’s Report.



 As to my regular update on the Public Safety Complex Project, we had what I felt
was a very productive, initial 2025, meeting of our Committee on February 26th.  The
current committee is comprised of representatives from Police, Fire, our Town
Solicitor, Public Works, my office, and various individuals representing the Architect
Firm and their team.  We put together a plan for both projects, continued reviewing
potential footprints, discussed various alternatives for a construction method,
discussed timeline and cash flow, discussed the various contracts needed to enter into,
and put forth a plan of review for the potential property in Quonset Business Park
along with a goal of pursuing the property, and receive Town Council direction and
approval.  Our next meeting is this Wednesday, and I will have more information in
my next Manager’s Report as well.
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 We also had our regular bi-weekly meeting with Revolution Wind the week before
last regarding the Offshore Wind Farm Project that is taking place within Quonset
Business Park.  Construction work continues with no changes since my last
Manager’s Report.

As always, anyone having any questions or concerns are encouraged to contact
Revolution Wind at 401-251-2207 or at info@revolution-wind.com.   Revolution
Wind reports all calls, and how they were resolved, to my office.



 A brief update on the Wickford Waterfront Streetscape Project taking place in the
Municipal Parking Lot in Wickford – work is nearing completion on the masonry
wall with the final steps requiring the placing of stone at the base to shore up the
surrounding area.  Once that is complete, the metal bracing and sheeting can be
removed.  This will then allow the area to be backfilled and work on the paver
installation behind the wall to begin.  We will be working with them on removing
some of the fencing as well.  We have experienced some frustrations with the
Contractor as to unnecessary delays and work stoppages.  While we are told we are
still on schedule, we have meetings scheduled with our Engineer and the Contractor
over these next few days and I will keep the Council up to date and will attempt to
have more information on my next Manager’s Report.  
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 Speaking of Climate Resiliency Projects, North Kingstown was proud to host the
Ready, Set, Rhode Press Event on February 27th as we welcomed Governor McKee,
Lt. Governor Matos, representatives from Commerce and Planning, and others as they
announced the beginning of this program working with municipalities on
vulnerability assessments and remediation plans for small business districts
vulnerable to coastal erosion, floods and other weather events.  This was followed by
an interview I had with PBS this past week as they wanted to follow up with me on
this state project.

I want to thank our Town Council as well as representatives from our Planning
Department for joining this event as I know this topic is important to all of them, and all
of us.  We look forward to working with the State on this project.

 A reminder to sign up for our Newsletter, North Kingstown Notes.  This newsletter
provides the latest official town news, information, events and connections to
resources.  Simply visit our website and sign up with your email address.  This new
initiative is receiving a positive welcome as it keeps residents and visitors up to date
on what is taking place in town.

 Speaking of what is taking place in town, a reminder that our Recreation Department
is hiring Lifeguards and Gate Guards for our upcoming Summer Season at our Town
Beach, as well as hiring seasonal help at our Golf Course.  Our Recreation
Department’s Annual Easter Egg Hunt at Wilson Park will take place on April 12th.
Registration for our Recreation Department’s Summer Camp will be taking place
soon. And visit the Recreation Department’s website for information on a variety of
programming that is being provided for kids during April vacation.



 North Kingstown Day will take place this Thursday at the State House beginning at
3:30. Initial plans are for informational tables to be set up in the State House Rotunda,
followed by a brief speaking program and showing of our 350th Anniversary Video in
the House Lounge, followed by introduction and recognition during the House
Session at 4pm.
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 I will also be back at the State House the following day as I will be part of a group of
Mayors and Managers participating in a Lunch Meeting with Governor McKee and
his staff relative to issues important to cities and towns during this current session and
upcoming Fiscal Year.

 Through the hard work of our Recreation Department Staff, they have rolled out an
online portal within the CivicRec site for groups or individuals to rent our facilities
online.  This will be helpful for our local youth leagues and our School Department,
both who will have priority, as well as residents and visitors who wish to use our
facilities.  This pertains mostly to our Community Center and Field rentals.  Feel free
to reach out directly to our Rec Department at 268-1500, extension 242, or via email,
with any questions relative to this new program.

 Our Recreation Department will also be reapplying for a Federal Appropriation with
both Senator Reed’s and Senator Whitehouse’s offices for Town Broadband and
Security Camera Systems.  We applied last year as well and were advised by our
delegation to put in applications for 2026 as decisions haven’t been made for 2025 as
of yet.  The funds will be used for the installation of Broadband and Security Cameras
in our public recreational areas.  This will provide accessibility for the community
and leagues who utilize these facilities as well as partnering with our Police and Fire
Departments to reduce crime and vandalism.  There is no match required, and



Chelsey Dumas-Gibbs will be before the Town Council at their March 24th meeting to
officially inform the Council and receive permission to reapply.
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 In some RI Interlocal Trust news:
Congratulations to Chelsey Dumas-Gibbs on receiving two of the Trust’s Safety and Risk
Management Awards.  The Town has been awarded $1,250 for Chelsey to attend the
National Conflict Resolution Center Certification Training as well as a $480 award for
Life Safety & Emergency Action Emergency Go-Bags for our Town Beach.  Chelsey,
and the Town, will be recognized for these awards at their Loss Prevention Luncheon
later this month.

And the Trust has asked me to serve, and I was appointed to, their Property and Casualty
Underwriting Committee.  I also serve on the Trust’s Finance and Investment Committee
as well as their Executive Board.



The Council thanked Mr. Mollis for his report.

V. NEW BUSINESS

14. Town Manager’s recommendation to Fund the North Kingstown Food Pantry’s request
for a contribution to their Capital Campaign

Motion by Councilor McCoy, seconded by Councilor Drew and was
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VOTED:  To approve the Town Manager's recommendation to fund the North Kingstown Food
Pantry's request for a contribution to their Capital Campaign in the amount of $150,000.00.

Funding for this contribution is from the Town's Unassigned Fund Balance.

Councilor Page recused from voting on this item.

15.     Resolution requesting the Rhode Island Office of Library Information Services not
          adopt the proposed regulation changes that increases the hours of operations and
          staffing levels for libraries

A motion was made by Councilor McCoy, seconded by Councilor Page and unanimously voted
to adopt the following resolution:

WHEREAS, the citizens of the Town of North Kingstown receive library services from the
public library known as the North Kingstown Free Library and also two independent and private
libraries, the Davisville Free Library and the Willett Free Library; and

WHEREAS, the Library Board of Rhode Island by and through the Office of Library
Information Services is proposing new regulations that will require an increase in the hours of
operations and staffing levels in the two private independent libraries; and

WHEREAS, the Office of Library Information Services does not provide any additional funding
for the increased cost of requiring these additional library services and requirements in their
newly proposed regulations; and

WHEREAS, these newly proposed regulations are an unfunded mandate that takes local control
away from 2 libraries that have been successfully serving the community for more than 100
years; and



WHEREAS, the Town of North Kingstown already has too many unfunded mandates from both
the federal and state governments.  To now add yet another such mandate without the requisite
funds needed takes more local resources away from other community pressing needs; and

WHEREAS, these newly proposed regulations will increase the operating costs of the
Davisville Free Library and Willett Free Library up to 40%; and

WHEREAS, the Davisville Free Library and Willett Free Library cannot afford this type of
increase to their operating budgets; and

WHEREAS, these proposed new regulations will likely result in less library access in the
form of one library leaving the OSL consortium and the other closing all together.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED:  That the North Kingstown Town Council
strongly opposes that portion of the draft regulations that increases the hours of operation and
staffing levels; and be it

FURTHER RESOLVED:  That the Town of North Kingstown requests that the Rhode Island
Office of Library Information Services not adopt that portion of the Library Board of Rhode
Island’s proposed changes in light of the adverse effects on library service and operations in
North Kingstown, or alternatively specifically exempt the Town of North Kingstown from this
portion of these regulations that would cause undue harm to the residents of North Kingstown.

16. Assessment Board of Review - Appointment

Motion by Councilor Page, seconded by Councilor McCoy and unanimously

VOTED:  To appoint Amy Jenner, 6 Bay Street, to the Assessment Board of Review to
December 1, 2027.
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17. Personnel Board - Appointment

Motion by Councilor Page, seconded by Councilor Drew and unanimously

VOTED:  To appoint Amy Jenner, 6 Bay Street, to the Personnel Board to March 1, 2028.

18. Veterans Day & Memorial Day Parades Committee – Appointments

Motion by Councilor Page, seconded by Councilor Drew and unanimously

VOTED:  To reappoint the following two (2) members to the Veterans Day & Memorial Day
Parades Committee to March 1, 2028:

Lee C. Hardgrove, 31 Landing Lane
Mary Ellen Madsen, 67 Eastwick Road

19. Veterans Memorial Scholarship Fund Committee – Appointments

Motion by Councilor Page, seconded by Councilor Hill Ross and unanimously

VOTED:  To reappoint the following two (2) members to the Veterans Memorial Scholarship
Fund Committee to July 1, 2025:

Brett Mallery, 731 Annaquatucket Road
Patricia Siegmund, 10 Kent Street

20. Correspondence



2/25/2025 - Donna Hutchinson, 12 Enfield Avenue - Trash at Town Landing - Asking town to
return trash barrels to the town landing.

2/25/2025 – Janet Christensen – Trash at Town Landing – Asking town to return trash barrels to
the town landing; cited that people are dumping dog refuse bags and other trash.

2/25/2025 – Courtney Morting – Wickford Pet Waste – Asking town to install pet waste disposal
station with bags around West Main Street in Wickford to address pet waste issues.

2/26/2025 – Rachel and Bob Armentano, 20 Sanford Way – School Redistricting – Concerns
about Hamilton redistricting that affects neighborhood very close to Hamilton who will be
moved to Fishing Cove.

3/1/2025 – Dr. Nicole Kim – School Redistricting – Concerns about Hamilton redistricting that
affects neighborhoods very close to Hamilton who will be moved to Fishing Cove.

3/4/2025 – Tom Briody – Social Media Remarks – Asked School Committee and Town Council
for action regarding transphobic comments made by a NK resident on a picture of the 4 x 800
New England champion NK girls track team.

3/4/2025 – Suzan Evenson - School Redistricting - Concerns about Hamilton redistricting that
affects neighborhoods very close to Hamilton who will be moved to Fishing Cove.

3/5/2025 – Ed Renehan – Social Media Remarks – Responded to Tom Briody.

3/6/2025 – Megan Kurth, 117 Lantern Way – Deforestation in North Kingstown - Expressed
deep concerns about deforestation in NK to accommodate solar, especially as it relates to the
negative effects of tree removal on handling climate change (increased flooding, increased
temperature).

3/7/2025 – Kara Martone – 73 Woodridge Drive – NKSD Budget - Asking TC to consider the
NKSC-approved budget and to send it back to the SC to further tighten the budget.
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3/9/2025 – Breah Anderson-Wood – School Redistricting - Concerned about the lack of
transparency in the school redistricting process, including limited access to information and
public engagement opportunities, little clarity on the pivotal criteria, and exclusions of practical
alternatives.  Asked TC to engage with SC to ensure more transparent procedures are
implemented.

3/10/2025 - William Lightell – School Redistricting - Concerns about Hamilton redistricting that
affects neighborhoods very close to Hamilton who will be moved to Fishing Cove, especially
citing a projection for Hamilton enrollment to decrease and additional neighborhoods to be built
in other districts.

V. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 8:34 p.m.

Jeannette Alyward
Town Clerk


